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Province Notes
From the Seneschal: A request was made 

that the Province donate $20 to support 
volunteer activities at 50th.  A vote will be 
taken at the end of the June Meeting on this 
matter.

From the Chatelaine: An email has been 
received from some folks in Buxton who are 
interested in equestrian activities.  We are 
looking for Malagentians who do equestrian 
stuff .  If you have an interest, please contact 
Thalia.

The PortCon Demo is Sunday, June 26 
from 1-3 pm.  Volunteers are needed.

The Whatever Festival Demo is Saturday, 
June 25.  Volunteers are needed for this as 
well.

The Great Falls Balloon Fest is Saturday, 
August 20.  There is camping space 
available.  Contact Sigrid or Thalia for more 
information. 

From the Chronicler: Newsletters arrive 
periodically.  Old newsletters will continue 
to be processed and put up on the Website.

From the Minister of Arts and Sciences: 
Dance Practice is the second Thursday 

of the month from 7 to 9 at the Big White 
Church in Gorham.  

Bardic Brunch is the third Sunday of the 
month.  Contact Frederick for directions.  

Scribal and Friends is June 17th at the Big 
White Church in Gorham from 6:30-9 PM. 
Bring your scribal work to get advice from 
fellow scribes or bring a project to work on 
with the non-scribal folks.

Disonnatas is the third Thursday of the 
month.  Please contact Mickel for offi  cial 
times and directions.

Craft Night at Freegate is the fi rst and 
third Mondays of the month at Max and 
Mickels.  Contact them for directions and 
times or look for their announcement on the 
Malagentian Facebook Page.

From the Herald: Two new entries have 

Malagentian
Mayhem

Congratulations to Lady 
Roxanne Ravenhall for her 
Award of Arms given at War 
of the Roses in Concordia of 
the Snows.

The College of Heralds 
has registered the 
name Johannes von 
Braunschweig. Now to 
come up with arms. Are 
codpieces an acceptable 
charge for heraldry?

been submitted, more are in the works.  If 
you have an interest in registering your name 
and device, contact Nicholas.  The cost of 
registering names and devices increases to 
$9 each after July 30.

From the Web Minister: If you notice 
spam coming through to your EK Offi  cer 
email account, please let Magnus know. 
Surveys are being devised to fi nd out about 
the functionality of the website.  More on this 
will be available as the surveys are fi nalized.

From the Exchequer: The Province 
has about $22,000 in the bank between 
Malagentia and the Ridings.  This money 
will go down as we get closer to GNEW.  
Please be frugal.

From the Knight Marshall: Lots of 
fi ghting is happening right now.  There are 8 
regular fi ghters since September and about 15 
more sporadically, including 4 women.  The 
tight loaner gear situation is starting to level 
out as people start to get their own equipment.  
The rattan that was purchased at Birka is 
being turned into more loaner swords and 
polearms.  New loaner gauntlets are coming.  

We are on the quad at USM Portland 
campus unless it rains and then we go back 
inside.  With GNEW and Pennsic coming, 
we’ll be doing melee drills.

From the Rapier Minster: We have 
fencing!  Outside practice at the USM 
Portland campus while the weather is good.  
There is a practice in Giggleswick on Friday, 
June 3.

From the Mistress of the Lists: The 
Kingdom MOL has announced that 
expiring authorization lists can no longer be 
published because of a concern that it might 
be considered public shaming.  She will try 
to email reminders to fi ghters as necessary.

(June continues Page 2)

Proof that Crowe really 
was at the June Province 
meeting! We have no idea 
what he was doing when 
this photo was taken.
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From the Captain of Archers: There 
is more archery than you can shoot a stick 
at (Ba-dum-bum).  Ravensbridge is having 
dynamic Saturday practices even without 
a permanent range (contact Magnus or 
check the Ravensbridge Facebook page 
for locations and updates). There are  no 
Gorham practices the week of Huginn and 
Muninn but otherwise practices happen 
Saturdays as posted.  The Province is also 
the proud owner of 3 new archery targets.

From the Quartermaster: Inventory of 
storage is now done.  Speedbump is still 
tracking down stuff  that is currently not in 
storage.  If you have anything that belongs 
to the Province that is currently being stored 
at your house, please let him know so he can 
make a record of it.

Mistress Carolyne has gifted the Province 
some items with the Malagentian emblem 
including banners, belt favors and archery 
arm guards.

From the Chancellor Minor: There 
is a Youth Fighter Practice scheduled 
for Saturday, June 18 from 10 to 2 at Q’s 
in Standish.  If you have ideas for youth 
activities, please contact Thalia.

 
Other Business

 With the graduation of our very own 
Marie “Sparky” D’Agincourt, a new 
representative for the Blade Society at 
USM is needed.   If you would like to be of 
service to the Province in this way, please 
contact Honig for more details.

There were several line items up for vote 
at the June meeting.  

Item 1 is $500 for a  26x16 carport for 
demos. It will need padded sandbag weights 
to help keep it from fl ying away when it 
can’t be staked (such as in a parking lot).  
This is an item that should be purchased 
before GNEW and Crowe will investigate if 
they can be purchased cheaper through his 
work. 

Concern: Carport durability for repeated 
set ups and break downs. 

Response: The reason that the carport is 
so expensive is because we will get a quality 
carport that can take the abuse of wind and 
weather.

Vote Results  – Aye:16 Nay:1 Abstain: 0

Item 2 is $20 for Volunteer Services at 
50th. 

Vote Results  – Aye:18 Nay:0 Abstain: 0

Item 3 is Additions to the GNEW 
Budget. Rental of three additional 
port-a-johns for around $600.

Vote Results  – Aye:18 Nay:0 Abstain: 0 

5 Greywater Barrel Replacements with 
no known cost at this time.

Vote Results  – Aye:18 Nay:0 Abstain: 0

GNEW Update
There will be a Curia at GNEW.  There is 

no agenda yet.
There are links to volunteer for GNEW 

Setup, Gate shifts, and Info point shifts.  
Please help make the workload easier for 
everyone and consider signing up for a shift.

Watchers for the A&S display are also 
needed.  Please volunteer to help keep the 
display safe!  

If you have not already seen online, the 
site tokens are toys.  THEY ARE TOYS, 
PEOPLE!!  Thank you to Stephan and his 
token making crew for their hard work and  
for the sacrifi ce made by the microwave.  
Extra tokens will be sold as a fundraiser for 
Giggleswick.

Sunday breakdown crew is, as it always 
has been, in need of hands to help out.  
Please, if you are not driving too far, we 
could really use the help for breakdown.

Crown Bid
A site for the Crown bid has been found.  

The Boyscout Camp in Raymond will let us 
use the site and will charge $1000.  This is a 
wet site and camping – such as can be had in 
November in Maine – will be available. We 
will have access to the camp Friday night 
to Sunday night.  There is space for indoor 
fi ghting if necessary as well as kitchen 
facilities.  A bid is being written up and if 
accepted, Crown will be November 12, as 
this is the date that the camp is available.  
Keep your fi ngers crossed.  

If the bid does go through, we have been 
invited to do a demo for the boyscouts 
sometime in the future.
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GNEW 30 Site Tokens designed and cast by Stephan of Silverforge.


